
Happy October, Burlington Shag Club!

SOS was a blast! And Congratulations BSC for winning $100 for being the club to 
sell the 1st prize Fun Monday raffle ticket and another $100 for being the 2nd top 
seller of Fun Monday tickets. BSC member, Mary Gregory received and returned to SOS her $100 
award for selling the 1st place ticket! Way to go Mary! Fun Monday did not disappoint with 
Burlington’s own Magnificents Band, the original Rondells and the high energy Swingin' Medallions 
Band! The clubs and dance floors were filled all week with happy shaggers! Kudos to the SOS 
enhancement committee and all the SOS board for organizing another great Fall Migration.  A big 
shout out to Ronnie and Mary Gregory and all those that helped with Burlington Shag Club’s Tea 
Party at the OD Arcade. We had 61 BSC members attend and enjoy some “tea” and shagging 
together on the boulevard. The theme throughout the SOS week focused on Dr. Phil Sawyer and his 
contribution and vision for ACSC to purchase and oversee Society of Stranders (SOS), Inc.  A special 
tribute was held at the ACSC business meeting with Dr Phil’s adult children in attendance. A message 
from Dr. Phil sealed in a bottle 10 years ago was opened and shared. There were tears and laughter 
as many shared their cherished memories of this fun-loving, humble, hard -working, shag dance loving 
and hero to all those that love and understand what it takes to preserve and promote the Carolina 
Shag.

It’s Fall Y’all and we are coming into the fourth quarter of the Burlington Shag Club calendar year! We 
kick the month of October off with our Board of Directors hosting an Annual Membership 
Appreciation party on Saturday October 7th 3pm -7pm at the Woodside Farm, 3188 Viewmont Dr, 
Graham, NC. This party is to honor and to thank YOU, the Burlington Shag Club members! Burlington 
Shag Club is one of the premier clubs in the Association of Carolina Shag Clubs (ACSC) because of 
YOU, the best shag club members in the ACSC. This club would not have its continued success 
promoting and preserving Carolina Shag Dance without your love, dedication and support of the 
dance. We love you and want to give a little something back in appreciation.  Be sure to bring a chair 
and enjoy the afternoon with your shag club friends eating tacos, listening to music and playing 
games.  A cash bar will be available with the first drink complimentary. No outside coolers allowed for 
this event.

On Friday, October 27th, it will be time to Booooooogie at our Halloween Party featuring DJ Steve 
Carter.  Jo and Lee Meyers, co-chairs and their committee are planning to have snacks, spooky 
decorations and a costume contest with cash prizes. You don’t want to miss this fun and festive 
Friday Shag night at Rack N Rolls. Our members come up with some funny and creative costumes. 
However, costumes are optional if it’s not your thing, just come out and enjoy the sights and sounds 
of shagging with Halloween Spirits! 

On Saturday, October 28th, our sister club, Greater Triad will have their area club party “Fall Frenzy” 
at the Greensboro Shrine Club. Tickets are $25.  This event is always a lot of fun and the food from 
GTSC member Jerome’s restaurant Country BBQ is amazing. See the flyer in this newsletter for 
details. Hope everyone will come out and support GTSC!

Rick Turner and cooking crew will be grilling Boston butts at Ronnie Gregory’s on Saturday, 
November 11th (this is a date change from the 18th).  Let Rick know if you would like to help with 
this event.  

Our Christmas Party “Let it Snow, Let it Snow” will be held December 2nd at Burlington Shrine Club 
with DJ Furman Dominick. Tickets are $40. Please contact Ronnie or Mary Gregory (chairs) if you 
would like to help with this event. We will install newly elected BSC 2024 officers and board members 
at this party.

In February 2023 business meeting, Allen Roney pitched the idea of having the Swingin' Medallions at 
the Alamance Country Club for a February 2024 fundraiser. Janice McSherry made the motion, Gail 
Copland seconded, and the club voted in favor of the motion for the Swingin' Medallions at the 
Alamance Country Club. Details of that motion are in the BSC March Newsletter business 
(continued on next page)
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Notes from our President (cont’d from previous page)

meeting notes. On September 1st we kicked off ticket sales for “Double Shot of my Baby’s Love” Valentine Dinner Dance for 
Saturday February 10th, 2024, featuring the Swingin'’ Medallions and DJ Furman Dominick at Alamance Country Club. This will be 
a double benefit for Authoracare Collective (Hospice) and Meals on Wheels.  Allen Roney and Cindy Foust agreed to co-chair this 
event. A first committee meeting has been held, but it is not too late to join in and help. Please contact them if you would like to 
help with decorations, door duty, ticket sales, etc.  We want this to be a big success for our club, our county and most important for 
these very worthy charities! The Swingin'’ Medallions are a rarity in this area; get your tickets before they sell out! 

At our September business meeting, we were honored to present a check to Living Free Ministries for $8512.70. What a fantastic 
Car Show fundraiser for such a worthy cause!! Thank you BSC members for supporting this event and a huge thank you to Buddy 
Richardson, Amber Allen and their committee for their hard work and commitment to this project. Many lives will be changed 
because of your generosity and passion to make this a successful event. Praise God for working through these folks and our club to 
bless this ministry.

Have you noticed the “God Loves you when you dance” canvas picture in our club? Do you know which club at North Myrtle Beach 
has this posted at the DJ booth? It warms my heart to see this at NMB and here at Rack N Rolls. Ecclesiastes 3:4.

A quick reminder of upcoming dates:

• October 6th, 13th, 20th 5:30pm Beginner Dance Lessons at Rack N Rolls
• October 7th Membership Appreciation Party 3-7pm Woodside Farm Graham, NC
• October 14th Junior Shagger Dance Team fundraiser with Cruise In at Rack N Rolls
• October 20th BSC Business Meeting 7pm 
• October 27th Halloween Party
• October 28th Greater Triad Fall Frenzy at Greensboro Shrine Club

Together let’s make it a great year of dancing, fun and fellowship! 

Darlene Oakley, President





September Board of Directors Report

The September BoD meeting was held on 
September 28th. Amber, Scott & Butch 
were absent .
• 2023 events were discussed including our 

Car Show success, Membership Appreciation 
party, dance lessons, and Friday Shag Nights.

• Boston Butt sale discussed, changed to 
November 11th.

• Our 2024 Valentines benefit was discussed. 

• Hall of Fame and Nominations were 
discussed.

• By-law update was also mentioned.

The next BoD meeting will be September  
28th. 

Gary Jones 10/1

Teresa Jones 10/3

Mike Valle 10/4

Paula Lowe 10/4

Cookie Woods 10/5

Fred May 10/6

Tommy Stafford 10/7

Cindy Foust 10/9

Kim Dawson 10/10

David Oakley 10/10

Carolyn Williams 10/20

Yvonne Hager 10/21

Steve McHone 10/21

Jerry Woodlief 10/29
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Kevin Carter 11/1
Luanne Payne 11/5
Chip Caldwell 11/6
Johnny Greeson 11/8
Debbie Lee 11/8
Martha Shoffner 11/8
Jim Sineath 11/10
Robin Fleming 11/11
Hollie Foust 11/12
Joel Lloyd 11/12
Rick Turner 11/14
Bud Catoe 11/18
June Graham 11/20
Darlene Oakley 11/20
JoAnn Robinson 11/21
Renee Dix 11/22
Wade Kimbro 11/24
Carol Oakley 11/25
Sheila Walker 11/25
Linda McVey 11/29

November DJ Schedule



SUNSHINE NEWS
Cindy Foust does not need to have meniscus surgery! 

She is continuing to heal from her hip replacement.

Prayer needs:

• Bud Catoe as he heals from hip replacement surgery. 

• Joan Kimbro and healing for her recent eye surgery.

• Jonnie Ellington as she undergoes chemo treatments from ovarian cancer.

• Susie Comer in the passing of her sister, Leona Hill.

"How precious is Your lovingkindness, O God! Therefore, the 
children of men put their trust under the shadow of Your wings" 
Psalm 36:7 NKJV
Lucy DuVall (336)580-8838 
Sunshine Chair lpduvall@aol.com

Our next business meeting is scheduled for Friday, 

October 20th at 7pm. We want you to be 

‘in the know’, hope you’ll join us! 

Hi Burlington Shag Club,
It's almost October and our nomination chairs, Robin and Buddy Richardson are 
preparing to call on nominees to seek acceptance to run for office and open board 
positions. When you get that phone call from Buddy please say yes! I know we have a lot 
of untapped talent in the club with new energy and creative ideas. We need you! The 
more folks that get involved will grow and strengthen our club and the shag dance 
community. The only criteria is the love and desire to preserve and promote Carolina 
Shag dance.
It has been my privilege, joy and honor to serve this great club. The teamwork has been 
phenomenal and made for a smooth and productive year. Jack and I do not plan to seek 
re-election but will work to support the new President, Officers and Board. We are 
excited to see who will be serving as the new 2024 Officers and Board of Directors and 
look forward to fresh ideas they will bring to this wonderful club.
This club is the envy of other clubs, and I can't thank you enough for the support you 
have given to make Burlington Shag Club the very best club in the ACSC!
Best always
Darlene Oakley, BSC President





GET YOU SOME!

Taking orders for Boston Butt T-shirts and aprons. 
Pricing: V-neck (short sleeve only) or Crew neck.  
Long Sleeve $20.  Short sleeve $15. Aprons $10. 

Contact Darlene Oakley to purchase 

Newsletter 
deadline for the 

November Shag Rag 
is October 24th. 
Please email any 

items you want to 
be considered for 

publication to 
maxkim63@aol.com.







BSC Business Meetings and Friday Shag Nights  

Rack & Rolls, 1243 Plaza Dr. Burlington, NC

Burlington Shag Club

Burlington Shag Club

P. O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC 27216-1174
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